
 
 

 
 
 

AMS Assembly 
Thursday, November 24th, 2011 

McLaughlin Room, JDUC 
-------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

 

1. Approval of Agenda. [Motion 1] 
2. Approval of Minutes from the meeting of November 10th, 2011. [Motion 2] 
3. Speaker’s Business 
4. Guest Speaker 

a. Ann Tierney- Dean of Student Affairs 
5. President’s Report 
6. Vice President’s Report 

a. Operations 
b. University Affairs 

7. Board of Director’s Report 
8. Student Senator’s Report 
9. Rector’s Report 
10. Statement by Members 
11. Question Period 
12. Business Arising from the Minutes 

a. That the AMS Assembly approve the second reading of the amendments to the AMS 
Constitution, Sections 10-13, as seen in the Assembly Dropbox . [Motion 3] 

b. That the AMS Assembly approve the first reading of the amendments to the AMS 
Constitution Section 14 as seen in the Assembly Dropbox. [Motion 4]  

13. New Business 
a. That AMS Assembly ratify Dmitri Tchebotarev as the ORT Coordinator for the 2011-2012 

year. [Motion 5] 
b. That AMS assembly adjust the mandate of the mental health advisory committee to 

investigate the individual mental health concerns of each faculty and department in 
conjunction with representatives of each faculty society as per their individual interest. 
[Motion 6] 

c. That AMS Assembly approve the Fall 2010 Clubs Grants allocations as seen on the 
individual grant handout. [Motion 7] 

d. That the AMS Assembly approve the first reading of the amendments to the AMS 
Constitution, Sections 14-20, as seen in the Assembly Dropbox. [Motion 8] 

14. Discussion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

AMS Assembly 
Thursday, November 24th, 2011 

McLaughlin Room, JDUC 
-------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

Motion Sheet 
 

1. Moved by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca) 
That AMS Assembly approve the agenda for the Assembly meeting of  October 13th, 2011. 

2. Moved by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca) 
That AMS Assembly approve the minutes for the Assembly meeting of October  27th, 2011. 

3. Moved by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca)  
That AMS Assembly approve the first reading of the amendments to the AMS Constitution as 
seen in the Assembly Dropbox. 

4. Moved by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca) 
That the AMS Assembly approve the first reading of the amendments to the AMS Constitution  
Section 14 as seen in the AMS Assembly Dropbox 

5. Moved by: Stephen Pariser (cac@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca) 
That AMS Assembly ratify Dmitri Tchebotarev as the ORT Coordinator for the 2011-2012 year. 

6. Moved by: Jennifer Baker 
Seconded by:  Kayt Eubank (7klee@queensu.ca) 
That AMS assembly adjust the mandate of the mental health advisory committee to investigate 
the individual mental health concerns of each faculty and department in conjunction with  
representatives of each faculty society as per their individual interest.  

7. Moved by:  Craig Draeger (clubs@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
That AMS Assembly approve the Fall 2010 Clubs Grants allocations as seen on the individual 
grant handout. 

8. Moved by: Mark Preston (cia@ams.queensu.ca) 
Seconded by: Kieran Slobodin (vpua@ams.queensu.ca) 
That the AMS Assembly approve the second reading of the amendments to the AMS 
Constitution, Sections 14-20, as seen in the Assembly Dropbox. 
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The President of the Alma Mater Society 
John Deutsch University Centre, Queen’s University 
Kingston, ON  K7L 3N6 
Phone: (613) 533-2726 | Fax: (613) 533-3002 

 

 
 

24 November 2011  

Hello members of Assembly: 

Welcome to the last assembly of this Semester! Thank you for all your work so far this year- we have 

really appreciated your dedication and commitment to the governance of the AMS.  

Upcoming Board of Trustees Meeting: The next Board of Trustees meeting is next week, December 2-
3. The agenda is not yet out. Anyone who wishes to attend can request a visitor pass by emailing 
trustees@queensu.ca.  

November Senate:  Senate is today, so together with the Student Senate Caucus Chair, we will provide 

an update in our oral reports.  

DR Notation: The DR notation issue we discussed at last Assembly will be going to 

committee first, and will be presented at the January Senate meeting now. Thanks to Doug 
and Mira for their committed efforts on this issue.  

Fine Arts Suspension: We have been working closely with students in the Fine Arts 
program, including the DSC Chair, and we will be raising concerns at today’s Senate. We 

also hope to charge the senate committee responsible to draft a formal process by which 
the decision to cancel future programs can be reached in a transparent, and timely process. 
We will then be raising further concerns at the Arts and Science Faculty Board in 

December.  

Academic Plan: I defer to the VPUA and AAC reports.  

Queen’s Bands: Many of you will now be aware of the recent decision made last week by the 

University and the AMS to suspend Queen’s Bands for the remainder of the semester due to the 
discovery of inappropriate and offensive materials. The materials first came to the AMS’s attention 
when Student Affairs brought them forward to us. Our first course of action was to request the Bands’ 

executive’s presence to discuss the issue with them. We also discussed with Athletics & Recreation and 
the Office of Advancement, as these two departments regularly invite the Bands to represent them at 

external events. All parties were in strong agreement that swift action needed to be taken. We have also 
expressed our commitment to the Bands executive to assist them in enacting this shift in behaviour. We 
will be reviewing an action plan to do so in mid-January.   

mailto:trustees@queensu.ca


 
 

 
 
 

If people have questions regarding this decision, please feel free to ask me during Question Period or 
submit them by email.  

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Dear Assembly Members; 

 

Calendar:  Routine weekly plug – let us know of your upcoming events so we can advertise 

them on our website via the online calendar or even our front page. 
 

The Academic Plan: The culmination of a near two-year process, the Academic Plan was passed 

unanimously by senate after an amendment from Senator Morelli.  The Academic Plan is the 

product of a process I have been involved with since my time as incoming Academic Affairs 
Commissioner and although the people have changed, the priorities have changed; the end goal 

has remained the same. 

 

In no way is the plan complete, fully comprehensive, or perfect.  Indeed there is much still to 

address and senate has duly enacted a motion that will see subsequent taskforces address the 
omissions of the Academic Plan.  And so it will continue.  A number of people – too many to 

name – were involved in the process.  They each deserve a sincere thank you. 

 

It is important that we as student leaders continue to be engaged in this process despite its 

‘completion’ and the disbandment of the Academic Planning Task Force.  Students must work 
with their elected leaders in senate and at faculty boards to push student-focused initiatives and 

to ensure that an undergraduate perspective is represented at every body: through 

collaboration we manufacture excellence. 

 
Update on BFA:  I am sure a number of our assembly colleagues will be writing updates on this 

front.  Two fronts have been chosen to approach the decision to suspend the BFA enrolment 

next year.  The first is at senate and a motion to establish an appropriate procedure for program 

suspension was, unsurprisingly, suspended by tabling until January. 

 
The second front will be a concentrated effort at Arts and Science Faculty Board in December.  

Expect a full update in January. 

 

Regards, 
 

 

 

Kieran Slobodin 
Vice-President (University Affairs) 

vpua@ams.queensu.ca 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Board of Directors of The Alma Mater Society of Queen’s University Incorporated 
Report to the Alma Mater Society Assembly 

Thursday November 24, 2011 
 
I can’t believe that we have already reached the last scheduled Assembly for the first term. Board has 
continued to work diligently over the past two weeks and we have one more scheduled meeting for the 
fall term to be held next Thursday at 5:30pm. The key areas of progress and some upcoming points to 
note are outlined below. 
 
December Meeting 
I expect that Board will hold one December meeting. The date and time are yet to be determined. All 
students will be notified through AMS communication mechanisms such as the website and social 
media. 
 
Government Capital Expenditures 
The VPUA will be giving Board an update on the progress and/or results of the capital expenditures 
which were approved in the summer and at the beginning of the year.  
 
Committees 
Board is making full use of its committee structure in order to ensure that each motion or discussion 
topic receives adequate time and consideration. I would like to thank all of the committee chairs for 
their work thus far. One area of discussion at the last Board meeting was to ensure that committees are 
struck before the summer so that all budgets and service goal plans may be approved at both the 
committee and Board levels. This will offer greater oversight and will ensure that each department of 
the corporation is operating to support the broader goals of the organization as a whole.  
 
Strategic Plan 
The Finance and Audit Committee will be discussing budgetary targets for next year and beyond. The 
committee will also be discussing the process of communicating these targets to management during 
the transition process. This will ensure that the targets are implemented consistently and will result in 
maximum positive effect.  
 
Website 
I will be meeting with the Communications Officer over the next couple of weeks to discuss the creation 
of a Board section of the new AMS website. Board agendas and information will be placed in this 
section. I also hope that information about Board members will also be available. This  will continue the 
process of improving the accessibility of Board.  
 
I look forward to your questions. I can also be reached outside of Assembly at board@ams.queensu.ca.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
Mitch Piper 
Chair 
Board of Directors 
The Alma Mater Society of Queen’s University Incorporated 

mailto:board@ams.queensu.ca


 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Hello assembly! 

 

Senate was held on Tuesday of this week so, I will be giving an oral update at 

Assembly pertaining to that meeting. Thanks all, see you then! 

 

Doug Johnson 

Senator  |  Arts and Science 

Student Senate Caucus Chair  |  Alma Mater Society 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca 
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Campus Activities Report to Assembly                       November 22, 2011 

 

It saddens me to write my final report of 2011 to all of you lovely and attractive assembly members. So 

much has happened over the last few months since we first sat around the hallowed halls of the 

McLaughlin Room. I remember my decision to only wear suspenders to Assembly, and I remember a 

month later when we won the Pump It Up Contest and I was too busy to get my suspenders, or my belt, 

and instead was wore a jump rope. I just wanted to take this opportunity since we had no events occur 

over the last couple weeks to thank you for your contributions so far, remind you that the 

Commissioners are here to assist your societies however we can, bid a fond farewell to Kayt Eubank at 

her last assembly, and encourage her successor Kalem to take up her role of tolerating Ty Greene (after 

all, if he doesn’t, who will). Now onto the reports. 

Orientation  

  We are just finishing up all our hiring for the Orientation positions in the AMS. On Thursday we 

will be moving to ratify Dmitri Tchebotarev as the new ORT Coordinator, try and prepare some 

questions for him before you arrive at Assembly.  

Quick Budget Update 

 Though an extensive update and consolidation of the CAC budget has not yet been possible, it is 

clear that were are breaking even or generating surpluses in almost every event we have run this year. 

As of right now that puts us tens of thousands of dollars ahead of last year at this time, and predicts that 

this may be the strongest fiscal year in the CAC in at least the last five years.  

More Support 

 Are you running any events? Is anyone you know running events? If you ever need help with 

them, do not hesitate to pick up your phone and give me a shout at extension 74819. Are you bored 

with studying? For up to the date event information just check out the lovel y Event Planning Calendar 

we host on the AMS Website. 

As always, I am available if you ever need any assistance or have any questions about my report. I look 

forward to seeing you again Thursday. Until then, 

 

Mad Love, 

Stephen Pariser 

Campus Activities Commissioner 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Assembly Report 

Commission of the Environment and Sustainability 

This twenty-first day of this eleventh month of this eleventh year of this second millennium 

 
Dear all Assembly members (except for one), 

 
 The last week has been especially auspicious in the world of sustainability.  

Greenovations embarked on the task of performing their free retrofits for houses in the 
University District.  They completed 6 retrofits changing light-bulbs, sealing windows and 
putting bricks in the backs of people’s toilets.  Their efforts help remind us all that leading a 

more sustainable life starts with a handful of small, household changes.  Keep your eyes open 
next term when we’ll be performing even more retrofits for free yet again.  Who knows, perhaps 

it could be YOUR house that gets retrofitted. Saving money AND the environment…you’d 
almost be a superhero. 
 

 STRIVE has an event coming up on December 3rd at Alfies.  Come dance the pre-exam 
jitters away and educate yourself about solar energy.  Good times, good music and good causes 

will be present in disgustingly copious amounts.   The Sustainability Assessment Team has 
established their criteria and created their evaluation form.  Evaluations to follow soon!  If you 
have an event you want taken care of, shoot me an email at ces@ams.queensu.ca and we’ll help 

you embark upon the road to sustainability.  Youth Mentoring Youth committee members are 
getting underway with their portfolios.  This month has seen an emphasis on securing 

sponsorship for the program. 
 
 The Bike Shop has been in talks with a dealer in Amherstview.  This past weekend, we 

went and conducted an inventory of all the parts and tools in his shop.  Unfortunately, after an 
evaluation we deemed it to contain too many items not of use to our type of shop.  As a result, 

we will be purchasing our tools and parts off of an online dealer called D’Amour.  This will 
allow us to customize our order and only receive the most specific and desired parts and tools. 
 

 In summation, this has been an excellent first term for the Commission of the 
Environment and Sustainability.  I have received a warm welcome from both the student body 

and this assembly and I hope to see it continue into the winter term. 
 
Sustainably yours, 

 
Adam DiSimine 

 

mailto:ces@ams.queensu.ca


 
 

 
 
 

         Mark Preston 

cia@ams.queensu.ca 

Report for November 24th, 2011 
 
What up Assembly, 

 

I trust that all have been well since our last session. Here’s my update: 

 

NAD: Currently, the non-academic system is being review as per the Coroner’s recommendations. Both 

Kieran and I sit on the review committee which is tasked with reviewing the system. We have only had 

one meeting thus far and have little to report right now. However, I will be diligent in bringing upd ates 

to Assembly when they are available. 

 

Clubs Grants have been decided on for this semester as well. These grants go towards bolstering clubs 

programming on campus and are integral to the rich tapestry of clubs and organizations on campus.  

 

You will also note my absence from Assembly on Thursday. I am currently in the midst of preparing for 

the LSATs and have a practice exam which runs concurrent with the meeting. I will try my best to make 

it to McLaughlin once my LSAT test finishes. 

 

On a sadder note, this is the last Assembly of the year. I would like to thank all of you for contributing to 

a successful year thus far. Best of luck on exams and I look forward to seeing you all in the New Year! 

 

 

Mustachedly Yours, 

 

Mark 
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Assembly report for November 24th 

 
Greetings Assembly, 

 

I hope you’re all having a fun November. I can’t believe classes are almost done! 

A few quick updates this week for you: 

1. First off, I’ve got a cold. Heads up for that.  

2. The Housing Map is going live next Monday. Woot. We’ve collected information on 

approximately 300-500 properties in the University District so I feel confident that we are 

providing a valuable service to students. We plan to continue gathering information using just 

the SPADE (Student Property Assessment and Dwelling Education) committee. It’s exciting – the 

page is quickly becoming a one stop shop for all things housing! 

3. SMART is beginning to meet with the City and the Administration about monetary and logistical 

support. I look forward to giving you an oral update about this during statements by members. 

4. I’ll be working weekends in December – feel free to drop by if you have any questions. 

That’s all for me!  

Municipally Yours, 

Dave 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

November 24th 2011 

Hello all, 

I am happy to be back at assembly after being away two weeks ago for family matter.  Over the 

past two weeks I have been working a few different projects. Mira and I continue to meet to discuss the 

payment process for students and making the process more accessible.  

 I forgot to mention in my last report that I met with the Senate on Educational Equity 

Committee two weeks ago where we discussed the appeals and deferral process for students. We talked 

about the variety of factors which influenced a student’s ability to make an appeal or to ask for 

accommodation.  Harry Smith also came in to talk to us about this, and the process of going through 

USAB.  

I met with a representative from HCDS as well as some students who do mental health work on 

campus to go over the inventory of needs and services which the Jack Project asked the university to 

complete. We also discussed the creation of the  Mental Health Caucus. One of the students who works 

as a Peer Helper at HCDS, as well as MHAG and myself  are working to put this together. I received the 

list today from the student and we will be contacting the groups in order to hopefully meet next week. 

QTV stopped by the office last week to film a video about mental health services on campus. We chatted 

about the services and groups that the SIC offer as well as things that could change on campus.  

The Education on Queer Issues Project as well as the Education on Gender Issues committee 

held an event on Sunday for Trans Day of Remembrance. The groups put together a candle light vigi l and 

the committee members spoke about the importance of the day, the lives that have been lost and steps 

moving forward.  They also asked me to speak, and you can view my speech on the AMS Blog  if you’d 

like. 

Students Against Poverty and the Committee Against Racial and Ethnic Discrimination are 

currently hosting their Color of Poverty week. They are focusing on a different issue every day and are 

hosting a movie night on Thursday.  

Outwrite: A Queer Review also has their deadline open now for submissions and the event can 

be found on Facebook. 

Thanks –T.K 

 



 
 

 
 
 

Date: November 24th , 2011  

Presented To: AMS Assembly  

Presented By: Dan Szczepanek, Media Services Director 

 

 

¶ At the end of September’s projects, QTV had matched the past year’s total VideoFactory Revenue, 

as well as surpassed advertising revenue from the previous year.  

¶ Live stream of Gaels games have begun. Check out www.queenstv.ca for the full schedule.  

¶ In December, the service will be reviewing future areas of expansion for advertising and VF revenue. 

 

  

¶ Currently reviewing yearbook contracts moving forward. Meeting the publisher this week to assess 

the dynamic moving forward.  

¶  Plans for a strong push second semester for marketing is currently in place.   

 

¶ Working on 90th Anniversary Celebrations and beginning to plan for the Funding Drive.  

¶ Month ends are not reflective of sponsorship and advertising to date. From this point 
forward, CFRC finances will be invoiced through Janice and Lyn 
 

 
 

¶ Planning locations for review for off-campus locations North of Union, to improve how the 

newspapers are distributed. Outdoor campus pick-up locations  

http://www.queenstv.ca/


 
 

 
 
 

¶ Saw the most popular online day in Journal history with over 15,000 views in one day.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Jeff Heenan  

Retail Services Director 
22 November 2011 

  
 

  
Hello Assembly, 

Itôs business as usual for the AMS retail services. 

Publishing & Copy Centre  

¶ P&CC is moving up in the world! Last week Board of Directors approved the acquisition 

of two Mac computers. This will allow us to better serve all of our customers, as well as 

reduce wait times and congestion in the store. 

¶ Wide-format prints are doing incredibly well. The P&CC has been swamped with poster 

submissions from classes and individuals. 

Tricolour Outlet  

¶ Last weekôs Journal contained some news on the Tricolour Express (http://bit.ly/rRcQKi). 

The management team and I have been in talks as to how to improve the situation 

regarding the bus and where the AMS should be looking moving forward. 

¶ Tricolourôs new website is up (or should be by the time you read this). Visit 

www.tricolouroutlet.ca and check it out (and if that doesnôt work, preview it at 

http://apps.myams.org/apps/websites/tricolor/). 

¶ Tickets for our first sporting event ï A Jets vs. Senators game on January 16
th
 - will be 

going on sale shortly. Get them before they sell out, as this promises to be a popular 

event! 

Cha Gheill, 

 
Jeff Heenan 
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Hi Assembly, we hope that you are all having a wonderful time and that you are excited for the semester 
to end and final exams to arrive! Having said this, here’s the list of the main things that ASUS has been 
working on during the last few weeks. Enjoy! 
 
Bachelor of Fine Arts Over the past few weeks, Duncan Peterson (VP), John Whittaker (Academics), and 
I have been closely working with the AMS Executive and some DSC students from the BFA Program to 
collect more information on the sudden suspension of the Bachelor of Fine Arts Program and develop an 
approach for upcoming meetings (i.e. Senate, Board of Trustees, Faculty Board). I will not give many 
details right now because things are changing on a day to day basis, so I would much rather update 
Assembly orally.  
 
QCSWG The Queen’s Center Student Working Group met twice over the last two weeks and we believe 
that we are getting really close to reaching an agreement with the administration. I am not going to 
provide many details about this because Morgan will outline more details on her report, however, if any 
of you have any questions or concerns please let me know. 
 
John Orr ASUS Council had a great time at John Orr this past weekend and our Council members were 
quite happy to have met many of you people, so I’d like to thank you all for being amazing and super 
friendly, they truly had a great time. 
 
Reviews All of the volunteer positions within ASUS, which receive an honorarium, were reviewed over 
the past two weeks by our Review Committee. We should all be receiving some critical and constructive 
feedback very soon so that we can all improve in our jobs. If you have any questions about the process 
and/or the honorarium amounts please let me know.  
 
Equity vs. Literature Big thanks to our Equity Officer, Genevieve Rochon-Terry for organizing the Equity 
vs. Literature event two weeks ago. I know that many students, and the faculty members that 
participated as well, really enjoyed and learned lots about the event. Make sure you  keep posted for 
more ASUS Equity events in the near future.  
 
OC Hiring The Orientation Committee 12’ has been fully hired! I have full faith in Aanjalie’s and the rest 
of her committee’s decision to hire the people that they did, and I have no doubt that they will raise the 
bar during next year’s Orientation week and make us all proud. Congrats again! 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Rico Garcia and Duncan Peterson 
president@asus.queensu.ca, vp@asus.queensu.ca 
President and Vice-President 
Arts and Science Undergraduate Society 
Queen’s University 
www.queensASUS.com 
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Dear AMS Assembly, 
 
How time flies and weõve come to the last assembly of the semester.  I hope  
   
Movember 
 
For the second year, the Engineering Society is leading the Movember event at Queenõs.  Movember 
is responsible for the sprouting of moustaches on menõs faces around the world. With their òMoõsó, 
these men raise funds and awareness for men's health, specifically prostate cancer.  Register at 
Movember.com for one of the Queen's Teams.  If you are growing, be sure to solicit some 
donations.  If you arenõt, support the cause with your wallet. 
 
There will be a òShow Off Your Moustacheó event at Clark Hall Pub next Tuesday, November 
29th.  Look forward to some awesome prizes, some hideous lip-sweaters, and the crowning of Mr. 
Movember.  There will also be an opportunity for a good public shave-off of your glorious Mo.  
Come out for a hilariously awesome time and mildly-disgusting display of unkempt manliness. 
 
66th Annual Carol Service 
 
Once again, the Engineering Society would like to invite students and members of the Kingston 
community to the Christmas Carol Service held in Grant Hall this coming Sunday, November 27th.  
The event will begin at 7:30 PM and this year will feature the Queenõs Choral Ensemble and the All 
The Queenõs Men a cappella group.  Of course, attendees are invited and encouraged to sing along 
with a number of classic carols as well.  The event will be followed by a reception in Kingston Hall 
featuring various baked goods and refreshments.  Admission is free, but donations to the food bank 
will be accepted and appreciated. 
 
The Tearoom now features ZERO CONSUMER WASTE! 
 
As of this week The Tearoom produces ZERO CONSUMER WASTE in operation and all 
products and packaging.  Everything is 100% recyclable or biodegradable.  Come support real 
change and the first zero consumer waste initiative on campus.  Come check out a business taking 
real steps toward changing the future of the environment.  Stop by The Tearoom in the ILC 
(Beamish-Munro Hall) for that coffee, tea, latte, baked good, or sandwich and ELIMINATE your 
waste! 
 
Recent Conferences 
 
Over the last couple weekends Queenõs delegates have attended several important engineering 



 
 

 
 
 

conferences.  The first was the PEO Student Conference in Ottawa, followed by the National 
Conference on Women in Engineering in Hamilton this past weekend.  Both delegations returned 
with some interesting new perspectives on organizations and issues affecting engineers and students. 
 
And the next time you see me Iõll be freshly back from Whitehorse.  That is of course assuming I 
survive the trip and do not freeze or get eaten by a polar bear. 
 
 
See you all soon.  Thanks for stopping by San Diego. 
 
Quis Dolor Cui Dolium, 
 
Derrick Dodgson 
Engineering Society President 
president@engsoc.queensu.ca  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:president@engsoc.queensu.ca


 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Queen's Computing Students' Association 

Queen's School of Computing 

Goodwin Hall | 25 Union Street Kingston, ON | K7L 3N6 

www.compsa.queensu.ca 

Report to AMS Assembly 

 

Greetings Assembly! 
 

Those last two weeks have flown by, but now it’s time for another action packed AMS 
Assembly! Here is what has been happening in the world of COMPSA over the past two weeks. 
 

DoT Conference 
 The Design our Tomorrow Conference was a huge success, and I’m sure everyone there 

will agree. The speakers were truly inspiring, and every student I talked to felt that it was well 
run and an extremely valuable experience. I’m extremely impressed with the conference the DoT 
team put together. 

 
High Tec h Hiring 

 The High Tech for Computing Orientation Week 2012 has been hired! A huge 
congratulations to Gordon Krull, who will be taking the reins for the next round of Orientation 
week. I have absolute faith that he will do a fantastic job and run a spectacular week. 

 
CS Games 

 COMPSA has plans to attend one of our mainstay events this year in the Computer 
Science Games, coming up this February. However, this year we have discovered that they are 
being held in Winnipeg, which makes travel more difficult. We are in the process of raising 

money and gaining sponsorship to help us make it to this event, and if any Assembly members 
have ideas or suggestions, please get in touch with me, I would love to hear them. 
 

Group Tutorials 
 We will be starting a large series of student run group tutorials for a lot of or core 

Computing courses. This has historically been a great resource for Computing students, and it’s a 
service that we are very proud of. Hope they are just as successful this year! 
 

 

Best Regards, 

Rob Staalduinen 
President 
Computing Students’ Association 

president@compsa.queensu.ca 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 CESA Report      November10 th 2011  

 

 

 

 

Hello Assembly! 

 

We are reaching the home stretch this semester!  Getting really excited! 

 

Queen’s Conference on Education Registration is CLOSED! 

 

In just over 2 weeks we were able to sign up 250 delegates to our conference next semester with about 

20 people on a waiting list!  Woot!  The Exec has done an amazing job this year and we are really proud 

of them.  If you signed up, look for a great weekend in January and more news to come!  

 

CESA Council Review Committee  

 

Student Faculties may be getting an email from a CESA Council member soon as a part of our re view on 

our Council and how to make it more effective.  We would love to get any feed back from other faculties 

to make our own Council better in future years. 

 

GPA Concerns 

 

We had a meeting with our Dean at our last Council meeting to address a few of our concerns.  Our 

senator Jen Parker and I look forward to this past Tuesday’s Senate motion on investigating the 

detrimental effects on Faculties’ implantation of the GPA system. 



 
 

 
 
 

 

SNOWKER, Key-Chain Sales, Candy Cane Sales, Workshops and SANTA! 

 

We are super busy over the next few days preparing for our SNOWKER (our winter farewell party), 

selling Con-Ed Apple Key chains, candy canes, and pictures with Santa!  We also have an Exam Stress 

Buster Workshop on the 28th.  It’s going to be a thrilling last few weeks for Con-Ed! 

 

That’s it for now!  (Until next semester) 

 

With Con-Ed Love, 

Alex 

 

________________ 

Alex Love 

President 

Concurrent Education Students' Association 

a.love@queensu.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

Nursing Science Society 

Queen’s University 

92 Barrie Street 

Kingston, Ontario 

K7L3N6 

November 24, 2011 

 

Dear Assembly Members: 

 

The last few weeks have been busy through the NSS. Elections occured on Thursday and Friday last 

week. I would like to congratulate Kalem Boomhouwer on being elected as the new NSS President and 

Colleen McLoughlin on being elected as the new NSS Vice-President. Unfortunately not all positions are 

filled therefore we are holding the second round of elections  this week. It is sad to see our term coming 

to an end. The NSS AGM and transition day is on November 30 at which point Mike and I will be finished 

and off for our final integrated practicum placements.  

 

Thank you to Mira Dineen for coming to speak to NSS Council last week regarding the Academic Plan. 

Also at this past meeting Nick Francis came to discuss the idea of a Fall Reading week. After a long 

discussion some concrete ideas started to form. A motion will be coming forth at AMS Assembly 

following this discussion.  

 

Events in the NSS 

 

 

Queen’s Nursing Student Conference (QNSC): The 2nd Annual QNSC happened this weekend and was a 

great success. This year’s theme was: Addrenaline Junkies: Critical Care in all Populations. This one day 

conference was open to all years of nursing at Queen's University and nursing students throughout 

Ontario. We had students present from Queen’s, St. Lawrence, Brock. This is an excellent opportunity 

for nursing students to interact with each other as well as with nursing professionals in the field of 



 
 

 
 
 

critical care.  We had 4 keynote speakers who came to present and run work shops, people such as Tilda 

Shalof, an ICU nurse at Toronto General and a renowned author; Kirsty Nixon, trauma nurse at St. 

Micheal’s Hospital; Ellen McDonald, a critical care nurse and patient transport nurse has worked in 

Canada and the Middle East; and Jasnet Harris, working with mental health and addictions.  

 

Dance Show: The 11th Annual Nursing Dance show is happening this Friday, November 25th at Monkey 

Bar. This is a charity event with half the proceeds going to Almost Home. There will be dances from all 

nursing years, the NSS, flow, and Queen’s Salsa team. Tickets are on sale for $10.  

 

Sales: The AST class of 2012 is selling magazines; join the Facebook event 

http://www.facebook.com/events/249668445082072/ for more information. Part of each sale goes to 

their pinning ceremony and brunch when they graduate. Please contact Kathleen Sullivan 

(8kes@queensu.ca) if you wish to purchase magazines.  

 

 

Social Issues: 

Blood Drive: 1st annual nursing blood drive is occurring Nov 22-24. We are sending students via the Life 

Bus to donate blood at Canadian Blood Services.  

 

Annual Toy Drive: Every Christmas nursing students provide presents to more than 100 children from 3-

16yrs within the Kingston Community. We are provided with a list of names, their age, and their 

Christmas gift wish. All gifts are due December 1st. 

 

Food Drive: The class of 2013 is running a food drive challenge amongst the nursing years to see which 

year can donate the most non-perishable food items. All food items must be donated by December 8th in 

the nursing student lounge.  

  

As always, if you have any questions at any time please feel free to contact me (7klee) or Mike (7mrb3). 

We also encourage you to check out our website www.nursingsociety.ca for updates. 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/events/249668445082072/
mailto:8kes@queensu.ca
http://www.nursingsociety.ca/


 
 

 
 
 

Kayt Eubank                                                                                                        Mike Bass-West 

President                                                                                                                      Vice President 

Nursing Science Society                                                                          Nursing Science Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

HEY! 

o Look out for a brand new PHE -Kin crest outside the SKHS building. It 

was painted on Monday by our second year reps Victoria and Alyssa!  

o Camp Day is this Friday! Wear a camp shirt if you love camp, and 

stop by University and Union from 9 -2 to get some hot chocolate 

and baked goods! Phys -eddies are raising money so camp school can 

continue to run in the future, so any donation would be great ly 

appreciated! Thanks!  

o Anyone enjoy skiing??? The PHEKSA run ski trip is opening its doors 

to YOU! February 10 -12 at Mount St. Anne. Contact Ella Haley at 

9eh19@queensu.ca if you are interested!  

o Our faculty is sent volunteers to MarthaŚs Table this past Friday 

afternoon.  The non-profit charitable organization provides nutritious 

meals to Kingston residents in need for just $1! It was a huge success 

J 

o Our Semi Formal is set for December 1 this year! A special addition is 

a dance competition organized by ou r fourth year rep Torrie as a 

Than-Q fundraiser. Individuals will pay $3 to enter the competition 

and perform in front of a panel of judges (everyone at semi) on the 

big night. Solo, group and ballroom dance routines are expected.  

o Our communications offic er Jesse has designed a PHEKSA logo that 

looks greatŏ just getting it into the right format and it will be on our 

placards soon enough! So necessary!  

 

Thanks for your time and consideration in our matters,  



 
 

 
 
 

Leah Gater      Ty Greene 

PHEKSA VP University Affairs   PHEKSA President  

8lcg@queensu.ca     8tg12@queensu.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


